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23 August 2023  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Residents and businesses:  
 
In the vicinity of 
Kenilworth Road 
Leamington Spa 
 
 
 
 
 
Advance Notice of Works: Kenilworth Road Cycle Route, Leamington Spa (K2L Section 1a)  
 
 
Dear Sir/ Madam 
 
Following the completion of Phase 1 of the new cycle route along the A452 Kenilworth Road 
and consultation on additional measures during June and July, I am now writing to give 
advance notice of planned works on Phase 2.  These works are due to start on 4 September 
2023 and are expected to be completed by the end of November. 
 
These works include: 

• Continuation of the cycle track along the east side of Kenilworth Road, south from 
No.30 Kenilworth Road to Binswood Avenue junction 

• Full upgrade of traffic signals at the junction of Kenilworth Road and Lillington Avenue, 
including new cycle and pedestrian crossing facility on the east side 

• Short sections of shared use footway/ cycle track on Kenilworth Road, Woodcote Road, 
Northumberland Road and Cloister Crofts 

• Road hump/ priority crossing point on Cloister Crofts 

• Signed on-road cycle route along Binswood Avenue and Beauchamp Road 

• Double yellow lines on Kenilworth Road between Binswood Avenue and Gables House, 
just north of Northumberland Road 

 
Works on Clarendon Avenue (near the junction with Beauchamp Road) may take place at a 
later date.  These include a new crossing refuge, extension of cycle lane and removal of a small 
number of pay and display parking spaces. 

To allow the works to be carried out safely, it will be necessary to introduce temporary traffic 
signals.  These will include four-way signals at the junction of the Kenilworth Road and 
Lillington Avenue.  Some temporary travel disruption can be expected during the construction 
period.  Motorists may wish to consider changes to travel patterns to avoid delays - including 
changing travel times, using alternative routes where possible, car sharing and travelling by 
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other modes, including bus, foot or bicycle.  We apologise in advance for any inconvenience 
this may cause.  

The works will be undertaken by the County Council’s Highways Contractor – Balfour Beatty 
Living Places. If you have any queries or concerns over the works while they are being carried 
out, please contact Balfour Beatty Living Places on 03452 415302.  
 
For further information, please visit: 

• Kenilworth Road Cycle Route, Leamington Spa (K2L Section 1a) 
https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/cycling/cycle-route-schemes-consultation/6.   

• Kenilworth to Leamington (K2L) cycle route https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/major-
transport-construction-projects/a452-kenilworth-leamington-spa-cycle-route-k2l.   

 
 
Yours faithfully, 

 
Principal Transport Planner 

Transport Planning 

Transport Strategy and Road Safety Group 

 

cc. Councillors Wallace Redford, Bill Gifford, Sarah Millar, Jan Matecki 
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